
  

 

Newsletter 

Wappenbury    Eathorpe    Weston 

Hunningham 

NOVEMber 2016 

Diary  
   
Friday 4th November  Red Lion Bonfire Night 6-9pm 
Saturday 5th November Hill Top Farm Bonfire Night 7.30pm 
    ADVANCE TICKETS ONLY 
Tuesday 8th November  Eathorpe Coffee Morning 10.30-12 
Sunday 13th November  Remembrance Sunday Services at Weston 
    and Offchurch 
Monday 14th November Monday Club Offchurch Village Hall 
Sunday 20th November Leamington Christmas Lights Switch on 
Saturday 26th November ME BEFORE YOU Weston Cinema 8pm 
Saturday 26th November Skittle Evening, Cubbington Village Hall 
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Paid Advert 

 
The Newsletter is hand delivered to all the houses in our 4 villages, over 
350 copies, as well as sent to an increasing email list. The Newsletter is 
also published on the village website every month. Make use of this  
valuable local resource, and help keep it afloat at the same time. 
 

Contact Moira moirarawlings@btinternet.com  to place your ad. 
 

 

Current Advertising rates  
(January to December or pro rata) 

Full Page £70 Half Page £50 Quarter Page £30 

 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 



3 

 

WESTON VILLAGE - NEWS 
Latest news from Weston Toddler group 
We have been enjoying exceptionally good  
numbers recently with many new babies joining us, 
making the most of the infant toys and carpet. We 
continue to benefit from a health visitor once a 
month who runs a drop in clinic for any parents 
who have concerns about their children or need 
their babies weighed. This is an invaluable service 
for a village of our size which we are keen to maintain. We are also cur-
rently trialling a drop in clinic on the first Friday of every month with an 
NCT breast feeding counsellor. NCT is itself a charity and so we are de-
lighted that they have been willing to offer this service to us. We hope we 
may be able to continue to offer this to new mums in the future. 
 
As always we are very grateful to our volunteer helpers Hazel and Glynis 
and our new member, Liz. We are also very grateful to Pete Waters for his 
recent donation of equipment.  
 
We have a lot going on in the run up to Christmas. The Pilgrim Puppets 
visit on 9th December and our Christmas party is on 16th December. Paint 
& Glaze will visit us on 11th November - they make bespoke pottery gifts 
such as personalised Christmas baubles, and crockery. If you think you 
might like to buy something a bit different for someone this Christmas 
then please do drop by - no need to stay for toddler session if you just 
want to come and have a look at what Paint and Glaze have on offer!  
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES:     

4th Nov: NCT Breast feeding Counsellor Drop in session 9.30 - 10.30      
11th Nov: Health Visitor Drop in Clinic 9.30 - 10.30 
and Paint & Glaze visit                                              
2nd Dec: NCT Breast feeding Counsellor Drop in 
session 9.30 - 10.30                                                   
9th Dec: Health Visitor Drop in Clinic 9.30 - 10.30 
and Pilgrim Puppets                                                

         16th Dec: Christmas Party! 

Mandie Bradshaw 
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VILLAGE NEWS - EATHORPE 
Macmillan Fundraising Afternoon 
This event made a grand total of £512.50 and further contributions are in 
the pipeline. Very many thanks to all who donated and supported so gen-
erously, and also to the many helpers on the day, without you all such a 
fantastic sum could not have been raised. 
The sum of £210 was raised by Bloodwise, by the sale of their Christmas 
cards.     Maggie and Jill. 
 
A very warm welcome to Jan and John and family who 
have recently moved into 4 Park cottages. We hope 
you will be very happy in Eathorpe, and we look for-
ward to seeing you at our various events. 
 

 
 
The next coffee morning will be November 8th. 
 
 

Ian Jamie, John Hammon, Stephen Evans, Denis  
Macdaid, Norman Pratt and Nick Harrington would like 

to invite you to take part in a  
 

Skittle Evening 
At Cubbington Village Hall 
Saturday 26th November 

7-10pm 
 

Tickets £14 per person to include fish & chip supper – Bar – Raffle 
Tickets available from Ian Jamie, Chairman of Cubbington branch 01926 
633462 or Stephen Evans 01926 632521 

In aid of Cubbington Conservatives 
 
Promoted by Alex Hall on behalf of Kenilworth and Southam Conservative Association both at 3 Trinity 
Street, Stratford upon Avon CV37 6BL  
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Hunningham is holding the annual Carol Singing around 
the village on Tuesday 20th   December. We will meet at the 
church at 6.00pm and eventually finish singing around the 
fires at the Red Lion. If you would like to join us then just 
turn up (with a torch or two) and bright clothing. There will 
be some hi-vis jackets available. If we are fortunate there will be a few “pit 
stops” en route. 
  
Any Hunningham villagers who are willing to host us for a quick “tyre 
change” and a “refuelling” during our evening would be 
willingly welcomed and we will drop by and sing for our 
treats. Please give Mark a call on 632197 if you would 
like further details or would like to contribute. Pro-
ceeds will go towards Hunningham church’s building 
fund and our nominated charity. 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 13th November: Hunningham Church are  
combining with Offchurch for a Joint Service to be held at St Gregory’s  
Offchurch at 10am. Everyone is welcome. 
 
ADVANCED DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  
Hunningham Church  
Carols by Candlelight will be held on Sunday 11th 
December at 6pm.  
Followed by mince pies and mulled wine. Start 
Christmas off with tradition! 
Carol Singing round Hunningham Village on 
Tuesday 20th December starting at 6.30pm out-
side Hunningham Church. All are welcome. 
CHRISTMAS DAY Sunday  25th December 10am 
join us for a short Family  service in Hunningham Church –  bring the family 
and any presents from “Father Christmas”.  
    
HUNNINGHAM VILLAGE PARTY Saturday 28th January 2017 
       Hazel Taylor 

VILLAGE NEWS - HUNNINGHAM 
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VILLAGE NEWS -WESTON   
Weston Scarecrow Festival 
 
Weston Events, Bren Boardman, Glynis Hooper, 
Mandie Bradshaw and Chris Garden would like to 
thank everyone who took part in the Scarecrow 
Festival, helped out and attended the evening in 
the Village Hall, making it a great success and defi-
nitely an annual event for the Village! 

 
Gold Prize of £50 was awarded to ‘the 
Fencer’ by Maddie and Emma Alford 
Silver of £25 to Jane Jones and Colin 
Hancocks for ‘Zara Phillips’ 
Bronze of £10 to the Carringtons for 
‘Max Hedge-Fund’ 

 
Thank you to Andrew McGregor for the difficult task of judging all twenty-
six highly original and creative sports-themed Scarecrows. 
 
Also, many thanks to Pete Brookes and the Band ‘Simply Grey’; to Nick 
Harrington, Andy Smith and Pete Waters for providing the pop-up Pub ‘the 
Westoner’; and to the BBQ Sizzlers Richard Hooper, Martin Lithgo and 
Crew. 
Last and not least, to the Village Hall Committee for providing the venue 
for another fun event for the Weston community! 
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MONDAY CLUB 
 
We had the pleasure of going to Eathorpe Village Hall for our last meeting 
which made a nice change.   The speaker was Oliver Lane who had  
previously lived in Upton House and he described all the most interesting 
paintings and porcelain which he illustrated with slides. 
Our next meeting on November 14th will be a joint meeting with  
Offchurch at their Village Hall.    
Valerie Evans 

The Weston Footpaths Group  have been busy again, installing a third 
kissing gate. On the way from Weston to Wappenbury, this makes the 
footpath more accessible than the uphill stile there previously.  With the 
beautiful autumn colours and recent dry weather, it makes for a great 
walk - see the village website for details if you're not sure of the route. 
Many thanks to the team - Carolyn Davies, Paddy Taylor, Peter Haine, Alan 
and Ben Keffler.      Sue Keffler 

VILLAGE NEWS -WESTON   
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WESTON CINEMA  26th NOVEMBER 2016 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

**Newsletter Editor’s BIKE STOLEN from outside  
Weston church Sunday 9th October between 6-7pm.  
While playing the organ for the hymns, someone took 
my bike, complete with helmet, lights, paniers and flu-
orescent belt!! Thanks for the lift home and immediate 
offers of a loan bike from fellow villagers. Katie Alcock 

 
This month’s Police Newsletter, which arrived before the bicycle theft  
reported above, did not feature any crimes within our villages, albeit 
there were quite a number of vehicles crimes reported in neighbouring 
villages, including this one in Stoneleigh: 
“Vehicle Crime: During the daytime on Saturday 24-SEP-2016 unknown 
offender(s) broke into six vehicles parked in a field along the B4115 be-
tween Stoneleigh and Ashow. Vehicles either had a door forced or a win-
dow smashed. Items stolen included bags, handbags, mobile phones, lap-
tops and SatNavs”. 
 
Whilst I don’t know the precise details of this multiple theft, it does rein-
force Police advice not to leave valuable items in your car. The report 
does suggest that maybe some of these items may have been visible to 
whoever perpetrated this crime? 
That’s it for this month. 
Paddy Taylor    632428 

FREE SMALL ADS  
New service in the Newsletter - place your small ad for items for sale or 
free-cycling (domestic items only, local residents, no 
businesses). 
 

FOR SALE  
SOFA lovely large 3-seater firm Gable sofa, John  
Lewis, ochre pattern. Can deliver. Offers invited.  
 
DRUM KIT Good make Peavey, well used. Good for 
trial / new starter.  
Contact Katie Alcock 07745 377643 
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CHURCH SERVICES 

Sunday  
6th November 
 

11am 
Wappenbury 

3 Parishes Holy Communion Service 

Sunday  
13th November 

10am 
Offchurch 
 
10.30am 
Weston 
 

Remembrance Joint Sunday Service 
with Hunningham 
 
Remembrance Sunday Service 

Sunday 
20th November 

6pm 
Weston 

Evensong 

Sunday 
27th November 

11am 
Hunningham 

Come2Worship with Junior Church and 
the Pilgrim Puppets 

THE PILGRIM PUPPETS 
Wednesday 16th November - Tysoe Primary School -
10.00am 
Saturday 19th November - St George’s Church, Hill-
morton Open Day 2.00pm 
 
Sunday 27th November  - Come 2 Worship Hunning-
ham Church 11.00am 
 
Monday 28th November  - Ettington Primary School 
9.05am 
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GREEN MATTERS 
Currently we are privileged to be having a nightly visit from a severely   
endangered species. We were alerted to our friendly hedgehog one night 
by ferocious barking and instead of an intruder we found our dog running 
round a prickly ball on the path. 

Since then we have been feeding him regularly and it is a treat to sit and 
watch this charming fellow at close quarters - something that used to be 
commonplace but is now fairly unusual. I mentioned in a previous piece 
that the UK hedgehog population has declined from around 36 million in 
1959 to less than one million today. If trends continue the hedgehog could 
be extinct in our lifetime. One of the problems with addressing loss of bio-
diversity is that the time scales seem long to us when faced with day to 
day problems but in terms of nature things are moving very rapidly. Once 
lost creatures and their habitat cannot easily be recovered.  

Conservation needs long term commitment. Fortunately there are       
charities that commit resources to preserving our countryside and habitats 
for wildlife including the humble hedgehog.  Also many farmers and land-
owners are doing good work.  But it has to be said that even large          
organisations such as the RSPB and the best efforts of farmers cannot   
address all the challenges for nature. It needs a joint approach from these 
agencies together with government action to make a difference. 

As for the hedgehog they seem to be victims both of changing agricultural 
practices, busier roads and also less wildlife-friendly gardens.  We can do 
our bit by ensuring that there are gaps under the fence and leaving a few 
uncultivated parts of the garden. Also not being too free with pest control 
as they do like a nice slug or two. So for now we will 
try to give our little visitor a  helping hand and     
appreciate him and hope the hedgehog decline can 
be halted.  It’s not too late but if we lose our hedge-
hogs they may never return – once they are gone 
they are gone and we don’t want to have to go to a 
zoo or museum to see one. 

 “They took all the trees and put ‘em in a tree museum, and charged the 
people a dollar and a half just to see ‘em, 
Don’t it always seem to go that you don’t know what you’ve got till it’s 
gone – they paved paradise and put up a parking lot”    
 Big Yellow Taxi by Joni Mitchell 1967      Owen Bishop 
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VILLAGE EVENT - WESTON 
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WEATHER  
The start of September brought a South Westerly 
airstream which brought changeable weather. It 
then became much more settled and warmer as 
the month progressed. There was a wet spell on 
the 8th to the 10th which was accompanied by 
very warm nights. The middle of the month was 
exceptionally hot and humid. September ended 

unsettled but pleasant with temperatures warmer than usual. 
Rainfall for the month was lower than average by about 20%.There were 
10 days with measureable rain with the wettest day being the 13th with 
13mm. It was the temperatures during September that provided the most 
interesting figures. 
  
For September this was the second highest maximum average that I have 
charted and it was equal warmest overnight that I have seen. Overall it 
was the 2nd warmest September that I have recorded. The warmest day 
was the 14th and the coolest day occurred several times with 17C. The 
warmest night was the 6th with 19C and the coolest the 23rd with 8C. Un-
surprisingly  there were no frosts. 

Mark Hancock 01926 632197 / 07801424003 

  September  
2016 

Long term 
average 

Highest 
recorded 

Lowest 
recorded 

  
Rainfall 

  
 49.75mm 

  
 58.44mm 

127mm 
(2009) 

10.75 mm 
(2014) 

Average 
max 
Daily temp 

  
 21.666C 

  

  
 19.181C 

  

22.2C 
(2006) 

  

16.43C 
(1994) 

  

Average 
min 
Daily temp 

  
 13.15C 

  
 9.88C 

13.15C 
(2006/16) 

8.23C 
(2012) 

Monthly 
Average 
temp 

  
 17.408C 

  
 14.531C 

17.675C 
(2006) 

12.55C 
(1993) 
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Come and join us for Cricket, Tennis and Netball !! 
 
We are a small, friendly, local sports club, with 
good playing facilities and new clubhouse in  
lovely rural surroundings, and are keen to attract                                                                           
new players and families of all ages and abilities. 
 
Cricket – Sunday “friendly” Cricket with the emphasis on fun and everyone 
having a go, for adults and youth, who want to play occasionally or  
regularly. All abilities most welcome to join us, even if you haven’t played 
for some time. Please contact Guy Mander: 07779 644275 
Tennis – Two good floodlit courts. Families, experienced players and  
beginners are all very welcome. We also play in the local Rugby tennis 
league. Please contact Jon Thorne: 07584 901116. 
Netball – Adults and juniors of all abilities welcome. We train every  
Monday from 7.15pm during the summer at the Sports Club and we 
currently have two teams that play in the Coventry & Warwickshire 
League.                                          
 
Please contact Katie Brazier: 07770 965122 or Abbey Richards 07733 
033341. Come and have a go – we look forward to seeing you!! 
Mark Swaby    Chairman 

OFFCHURCH SPORTS CLUB                                 
CRICKET    TENNIS    NETBALL  

 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 

BEDS AND MATTRESSES AT CRAZY PRICES 

HIGH QUALITY BED & MATTRESSES 

SECONDS AND EX DEMONSTRATORS 

3’0 MATTRESS £30 

4’6 MATTRESS £5 

5’0 MATTRESS £60 

COMPLETE BEDS AVAILABLE ALL SIZES 

PHONE: 07765851202 FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
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Cool Breeze Technology Services 
Specialised IT and Technology Support for the 

Retirement Community 
 

For all of your IT and technology needs.  I have 
over 25 years of experience and  
undertake all work at your home.  No job is too 
small so if you have issues with Wi-Fi, Windows 

has crashed or you are thinking about buying a new iPad or TV?  Give 
me a call.  I provide patient 1-2-1 tuition whilst I undertake my work so 
that you understand what I am doing and learn as I resolve your prob-
lems.   

 

I work from my home in Leamington and provide quotations prior to 
undertaking all work so that you can decide if you wish to continue.  No 
call out fees and no charge for work I cannot fix.  A flat £35  
hourly fee is all I charge. 

I work Monday to Saturday so give me a call. 
Gary on 07814 236595 

www.coolbreezetechnologyservices.co.uk 

 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 
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Computer Problems? Call Jan Lucas  
Bubbenhall  
 
System set up 
Trouble shooting 
Personal tuition (all levels) 

02476 307 988 / 07847 015 154 
www.bootfinder.co.uk                                  

Websites also undertaken   

Flowers for special occasions 
 

Call 01926 429987  
awaywithflowers@btinternet.com 

 
 

Pamela Gordon 17 Boddington Close Cubbington CV32 7LT 

 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 

Painful feet? 
 
Community Podiatrist in Weston 
and surrounding areas 
 
 
Diabetes, nail care, corns and cal-
lous, pain and musculo-skeletal  
 

 

 

Sarah Arnold 
BSc (hons) Podiatry, MChS,  
HCPC registered 
07561862216 or westonpod@gmail.com 
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   ADVERTS 

 

Physiotherapy in Hunningham 
 

Spinal, Sport Injuries, Musculo-Skeletal, Orthopaedic 
 

Sonya Austin 
MCSP, HPC, GRAD.DIP.PHYS 

 

632 523  or  07973 105 231 
 

Approved by all Insurance Funds, Doctor’s Referral not necessary 

  
  
  
  
  

  

YOUR OWN BUSINESS? 
  

Accounting and Taxation Service from  
a qualified professional with a keen pricing structure. 

All charges agreed in advance. 
  

I will come round to you and  
there is no charge for first meetings. 

  

Mike Fairbotham BSc FCA 
01926 887878 

michaelf@aims.co.uk      www.aims.co.uk 

   

    Eddie Croxall 
      Painter & Decorator 
 

                        1 Ellerton Grove 
                Leamington Spa, CV31 1YN 
 

    Tel:  01926 882 420             Mobile:  07778 283 244 
 

Paid Adverts 
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ADVERTS 

APOLLO 
SCHOOL of MOTORING 

Local driving school 
27 years experience 

Refresher and Intensive courses 
Theory test help 

Top grade instruction at competitive rates 
 

Call Paul on 01926 632698 or 07771 686078 

 

www.apolloschoolofmotoring.com 
 
 

PeterBrooke 

Plans drawn for Planning and Building Regulations for New Houses,  
House Remodelling, Extensions, Loft Conversions, Renovations. 

Free, no obligation, first meeting. 
 

 

Tel 01926 633691 
Mob 07740213572 

email peterbr@live.co.uk 
 

 

Paid Adverts 
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ADVERTS  
 

                                        Thoughtspiration! 
   

                             Are you suffering from stress? 

                            Change negative thoughts/feelings for positive. 
 

    Do you: Suffer from low self esteem or depression?  Have any fears or phobias? 

 Suffer anxiety or panic attacks? Wish you could change your attitude to life? 

Want to sleep better? Have little or no will power and wish you had more? 
 

I may be able to help with such problems, using a variety of gentle counselling, talking 

therapies, hypnotherapy, rewind techniques or recursive brainworking™, in a totally 

relaxing confidential environment. 
 

Please ring  Pippa Jamie DipHYP(ETUK) GQHP on 07775 830987, or send an email to 

thoughtspiration@therapist.net   for a free, no obligation, initial  

consultation or just to find out more (based in Weston-under-Wetherley). 
 

Member of the National General Hypnotherapy Register  

GHR qualified recursive brainworking therapist 

Tree Removal   Fruit Tree Pruning 

Crown Reduction & Shaping  Hedge Trimming & Reduction 

Crown Thinning  Tree Planting 

 

Commercial & Domestic Tree Surgeons 
 

All aspects of tree and hedge work  
carried out to industry standards 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            All work carried out to BS 3998 
             Full Public Liability Insurance 
          NPTC Certified & FdSc Qualified 
 
Chris Eastaff                   www.elementtreecare.co.uk  
FdSc Arboriculture         info@elementtreecare.co.uk 
          
      Free advice and quotations Tel: 01926 883 385  

                                                       Mobile:  07790 553 110 

Paid Adverts 
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USEFUL INFORMATION (several new numbers) 

 

Weston village hall:  
www.westonvillagehall.org.uk 
bookings@westonvillagehall.org.uk or 07949 638366     
village website :  www.westonunderwetherley.parishcouncil.net  
(website email westonpclerk@gmail.com) 
Eathorpe village hall:    www.eathorpe.org.uk     
01926 633196  info@eathorpe.org.uk 
Hunningham Parish Room: 01926 632852     
                 
Community Transport Scheme Contact Peter Haine: 01926 633153 or 
email phaine@btinternet.com     
 
University Hospitals, Coventry and Warwickshire 
NHS Trust 
(formerly Walsgrave) 024 7696 4000 
Warwick Hospital: 01926 495321       
Leamington Police Station: 01926 410111 
 
Libraries:   
All local libraries now reached on 0300 555 8171 
Mobile library every 3rd Friday (2/9/16, 23/9, 14/10, 4/11, 25/11, 16/12) 
Weston, St Michaels Close, 9.45-10am  
Marton, Shepherd St 11-1130 
Offchurch, Old Post Office 9.15-9.35 
 
Warwick District Council:  
Main line: 01926 450000 or contactus@warwickc.gov.uk 
Your neighbourhood (recycling, refuse, parks, lighting, parking): 01926 
456128 
Council tax and benefits: 01926 456760 
Planning: 01926 456536  Building regs: 01926 456517      
Business: 01926 456760  Housing: 01926 456129 

EDITOR & ADVERTISING MANAGER 
Editor: Katie Alcock   634779  oxfordflutes@yahoo.co.uk 

Advertising manager: Moira Rawlings  634766  
 moirarawlings@btinternet.com 


